

Ravensbridge Meeting Notes

May Biz Meet

May 19, 2015



I. Welcome

- a. Newcomers
 - i. Tracy, brought in by Kendra
 - ii. Syr Marcus, recently moved to Augusta

II. Officer Reports

- a. **Seneschal** Pleased with our first event. Need to start talking about permanent group status.
- b. Knight Marshal- Still need one! We had 9 heavy fighters at event
- c. **Chronicler** Sabine would like to stay on as Chronicler until the end of the year. Kendra will transition as new chronicler over the next few months.
- d. Exchequer- Absent
- e. **A&S** 8 people participated in the A&S competition. It was a great experience.
- f. **Herald** People like the device change, where the bridge will be "in chief" across the top of the device. Group voted to change and resubmit. Name has passed Kingdom and is headed to Laurel for consideration.
- g. **Chatelaine** Absent Endewearde, Dave & Kim, and Emma & John donated a combined 14 outfits and two pairs of pants for Gold Key.
- h. **Youth** Brooke is interested in becoming a Youth Officer. She's going to talk with the Malagentia Youth Officer. Syr Marcus is working on becoming a Youth Marshal.
- i. **Archery** Archery at event went very well. Competition was won by Alexander and there were 6 royal rounds able to submit to Kingdom
- j. **Thrown Weapons** Absent Winner quote: "Eh..." It was observed everyone had a good time.
- k. **Rapier Marshal** Absent 4 combatants at event, 2 tourney's Bear Rug & Tavern Brawl

III. Old Business

- a. Huginn & Muninn 41 Adults, 20 minors, and 2 under 5 yrs old. 41 feast. Took in \$1,065 at gate and \$30 at silent auction. \$60 non-members surcharges. After \$595 expenses- \$475 profit. Many people donated materials. If all expenses were accounted for we would have had \$85 profit.
- b. Fighter Practice- 3-4 people, rapier & heavy
- c. Device Name and Status- (See Herald Report)

IV. New Business

- a. Whatever Festival Heather will be Demo coordinator. June 27th
- b. **Out of incipiency** Kyppyn went over the next steps for becoming full status. Officers need to write a letter, a poll must be conducted, all qrtly reports need to be filed, the group name has to pass laurel. Other items like zipcode list and officers list, already completed. Then BoD has to decide we can form as a group. Best case scenario would be December, most likely winter/spring.
- c. **Pilgrimage event** Kyppyn sent emails out to Maine Seneschals & Knight Marshalls to see if there is interest in all Maine groups getting together to do a year of pilgrimage tourney's. This will hopefully be a novelty to boost event attendance, especially for smaller groups. More to come!
- d. **Cook's Guild** Syr Marcus would like to start a Ravensbridge Cook's Guild. Once a month meeting with an annual feast put on by the guild. Contact Syr Marcus for more info.
- e. **Free Entrance fees-** Subject of comping people for their first event or doing an event coupon was brought up. Seneschal tabled the discussion until next time, so everyone could think about ideas and ramifications of this kind of policy.